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Straight from Sandra
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A line in The Delta Kappa Gamma Song, says, “Mindful of our sisters needing.”  It seems an appropriate action for us to follow during the aftermath of the natural disasters negatively impacting many in our organization during the last few weeks.  TSO President, Dr. Jo Murphy has implemented a campaign,  Hurricane Harvey Plan of Action, lead by Michelle Grandinetti and Cookee Johnson.

The plan is divided into two components—Member to Member and Chapter Helping Hands and it fulfills Purpose 1 and Purpose 6 of our society.  Please go to our www.dkgtx.org website for more information.  Many of you heard our Area 7 Coordinator Dr. Stacey Arnold speak about this at our September meeting in Kyle.  More information is elsewhere in the newsletter.

 As we near the holidays, especially Thanksgiving, we must truly count our blessings and try to help those less fortunate.  Further into our song, we hear, “Guardians of the faith yet sleeping  For our sisters watch e’er keeping, Deeds of others now we’re reaping, We for others stand!”  Let’s all strive to do whatever we can for our sisters during their time of need and also remember the last lines of our song, “With this faith in one another  We shall win for aye!”  
October meeting
Tuesday, October 17, 2017, Chapel in the Hills, Wimberley, Texas

Dinner: 5:30 p.m.  Meeting: 6:00 p.m.

Sandwiches: San Marcos ladies hosting

Program: “Learning about the Emily Ann Theater’s Trail of Lights”  Ann Rolling and Rebecca Stoian  “Mother/Daughter”

Program Purpose: To meet Ann Rolling who will enlighten members about “Emily Ann Theater’s Trail of Lights”

To initiate new members into our Society and welcome them as sisters.
 Society Purpose: 1,3, 4,  6

Inspiration: Tonda

Initiation: Ceremonies and Membership Committees
Music: DKG song

Project:  Creating ornaments

Raffle Basket: Ruth Spear benefitting Schools for Africa


Legislation-TRS Care

By: Ruth Spear & Barbara Hollis

1. TRS-Care in the 2017 Legislature Session

A. Texas Retired Teachers Association, TRTA, has been concerned and has been working for funds to address the rising cost of health insurance.

B. The governor appointed a committee to study and make recommendations for this concern. They recommended that TRS- Care for school personnel should no longer be funded.

C.  TRTA sought support from legislators. The Representatives recommended that it be supported by a large sum with some of it coming from the “rainy day fund”. The Senate recommended a much smaller sum. The final compromise was $483.9 million. This maintained our TRS-Care insurance system but made it very expensive.

D. The governor required a summer legislative session and health care funds were not on his agenda. Large numbers of school personnel requested these funds be included. They were and $212 million more were added, making the final sum $695.9 million. This was appreciated and helped but left a TRS-Care system that is very expensive. Many school personnel cannot afford this present health care plan!

2. Plans for the 2018 Year: In this non-legislative year, get support for the next legislative year.

A. Thank your legislator for the help with health insurance. (Even though it was not nearly enough.)

B. Discuss these shortages with school personnel and other non-school organizations. Get support from the community.

C.  Inform these other organizations and your friends that the funds that school personnel receive are spent in Hays County and support .Hays County, thus reducing taxes.
A. Schedule an appointment with your legislator. They have district offices in your community, so no trip to Austin is necessary. Ask for their help. Explain that some school personnel cannot afford the health insurance as it is now funded.

B.  Make sure you have a legislator that supports health insurance and other school causes. If not, see if you can help find one who does support schools and school personnel.  They can come from Republicans or Democrats.  

C. Make sure you vote in the primary for a candidate that offers support. The fall election is too late.

Our efforts to support (a) funds for retired school personnel, (b) funds for schools to use for quality education, (c) appropriate salary for teachers, and (d) the same standards set for all schools that receive funding from the legislature will also attract outstanding teachers into the teaching profession and promote high quality education.
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PRESENTATIONS: The Membership Recruitment Plan has proven to be a very successful tool for recruiting new members. The introductory piece to the Recruitment Plan is titled Pride in the Big Picture. There is a corresponding script that describes and explains each slide. Pride in the Big Picture has been updated and is an impressive display of the depth and reach of the Society that never ceases to impress its viewers. The slide show teaches potential new members the historical and current activities of DKG while providing veteran members a deeper insight into their Society. Members can view Pride in the Big Picture by going to the Membership Committee pages of www.dkgtexas.org. “Pride In the Big Picture” (Lone Star News Fall 2017 P. 7) 
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Sandra with AC Stacy, Laura, and Loretta
September Meeting: “DKG: Up Close and Personal”

One of the most informative and enjoyable meetings  this DKG  member has experienced was the September introduction to DKG and by extension TSO and Nu Chapter.  So many members are not really aware of the different phases of the Society. Through the writing talents of Sandra Morales, the drama and singing talents of AC Dr. Stacey Arnold, Laura Packard, and Loretta Eiben, we were introduced to all levels of DKG.
From International level we had Laura, 2018 International Convention Co-Chair, State Level Area 7  Coordinator Dr. Stacey Arnold,  State Committee member Sandra, as well as chapter level President Sandra and chapter member/officer Loretta Eiben.  

Members in Attendance: Sandra Morales, Tonda Frady, Loretta Eiben, Debra Zupancic, Robin Estepp, Cheryl Blake, Carol Plassmann, Karen Franco, Ruth E. Spear, Brenda Butler, Gracie Rocha, Nelda Reyes, Peggy Hilburn, Connie Martin-Thompson, Delores Cruz, Janis Brown, Barbara Hollis, Bonnie Flammang, Jenny Turney, Kathy Martinez-Prather, Nadyne Gartman, and Tonya Rhodes, new transfer.  Guests: Alice Castillo, Clarissa Talbert, Peggy Parker Whitaker, Dr. Stacey Arnold (Area 7 Coordinator), Laura Packard, Scholarship Recipient Elizabeth Enciso and her mother, Georgianne Wood.

Of the  five guests in attendance, one is a transferee, three have accepted invitation to membership, and one is our Scholarship recipient! So we will initiate three in October: Alice Castillo, Peggy Parker and Clarissa Talbert.
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Dolores prepared the “Leadership Seminar” raffle basket, and then WON the basket which raised $ 106.00!
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Scholarship Chairman Cheryl, Recipient Elizabeth, 

President Sandra and Loretta.

What a wonderful way to begin the year! We must have met all the Purposes of DKG as well as “Bridging Yesterday and Tomorrow” (Editor Nadyne)
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If  You Have Wondered How to Help!
Hurricane Harvey Plan of Action To assist Texas State Organization members who have been affected by the catastrophic events of the final week of August and into September of 2017 related to Hurricane Harvey, TSO is beginning a campaign where all members in the state and other state organizations of DKG can assist members and chapters affected by Hurricane Harvey. Members most impacted live in the TSO Areas 2, 3, 4, 5, 7, and 18. 

The plan will have two main components, Member to Member and Campus Helping Hands.

 Guidelines of each component are listed below. This program fulfills Purpose number 1 and Purpose number 6 of the Delta Kappa Gamma Society International. Member(s) to Member 
• Area Coordinators in affected areas will identify lists of members who have a financial impact in any way from the hurricane. 
• Area Coordinators in unaffected areas will identify members and groups of members who wish to become an encourager or encourager group.  

• Each affected member is paired with an encourager or an encourager group who agrees to pay DKG dues of $80 for 2017-2018 year for the member it is “adopting.”
 • The encourager or encourager group continues to send positive messages throughout the year to the adopted member via cards, emails, texts, phone calls and other methods of outreach. 
• Michelle Grandinetti and the TSO Programs and Service Projects Committee will coordinate this component of the plan. Grandinetti’s email is mrgrose2014@gmail.com

Campus Helping Hands 

 • Area Coordinators in affected areas will identify school campuses impacted by the hurricane. 
• Area Coordinators in unaffected areas will compile lists of TSO chapters, DKG chapters or state organizations, and non-DKG groups (civic organizations, church groups, neighborhood groups and others) who wish to adopt a campus or 
contribute in some way to assist a campus to recover from losses due to Harvey. These groups will be the Campus Helping Hands. 
• Campuses will be matched with Helping Hands who will facilitate the process of getting supplies/donations to the campus. Cookee Johnson will coordinate all components of Campus Helping Hands. Johnson’s email is acjohnson62@att.net All members and chapters are encouraged to participate in this state-wide effort to coordinate help for members and schools. (Lone Star News Fall 2017 P. 16)
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Sandra, Laura, and Stacey[image: image9.png]


Bonnie and Ruth
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Nadyne after chemo
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Robin shared her view from  her cabin in Cloudcroft, NM. She and John spent some time up in the mountains this summer. They are awaiting the arrival of a new grandchild shortly. 
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 Absorbed in the action
[image: image13.png]©
‘ THIS
on




HOW YOU CAN HELP WITH THE 2018 INTERNATIONAL CONVENTION 
On behalf of the steering committee for the 2018 DKG International Convention, I want to thank you for signing up to volunteer, and for your patience now that we finally can begin making concrete plans.  We know that not every TSO member can attend the convention, and we are planning some ways that everyone will be able to help us in welcoming our sisters from other states and countries, whether they can attend the convention or not.  More details coming . . .

 Hosting an international convention is different from hosting a state convention.  We work in a support role with the International President and headquarters staff.  We will be organizing numerous committees to help in various activities, utilizing members from each of TSO’s 18 Areas.

  

Any TSO member who registers for the luncheon (Tuesday, July 17) or the banquet (Friday, July 20) will be asked to serve as a table hostess.
 

In addition to greeters, registration helpers, etc., we need to identify volunteers who have some specific skills and talents, so please let me know if you can help with any of these tasks:

·        Translating, orally and/or in writing, in Spanish or Japanese, before or during the convention.

·        Assisting in the Tech Station, helping members with apps and technology questions, under the direction of Victor Trisnadi, Director of Technology.

·        Securing sponsorships/program ads/Meet the Block drawing prizes from businesses.

·        If you have previously attended an International Convention, could you meet with a first-timer on Monday, July 16, 3:00 – 5:00, in lieu of a first-timers’ session?

 

Also, please let me know, as best as you know now, if you plan to attend the convention and if so, which days (Monday, July 16, through Friday, July 20).  This will help us as we schedule volunteers for various tasks.

 

Laura Packard, Convention Co-Chair

lpackard421@gmail.com
512-819-1272 (home)

512-914-4112 (cell)
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A New Nu Venture
by Sandra Morales

 

The Annual Trail of Lights at the Emily Ann Theater will have a new exhibitor this year, Nu Chapter.  Cheryl, Debra, Loretta and Sandra will be leading this special committee and all members are encouraged to help.  A lot of preparation is needed to help make this exhibit happen, including gathering items, having a ‘craft day’ to prepare items, and transporting all to the site for assembling our display.

 

The display areas are generally 6’ x 6’ or 8’ x’ 8’.  Assignments haven’t been made yet and so we don’t know which will be our size, but, we can at least work on gathering and preparing.

 

The annual Trail of Lights at the Emily Ann Theater and Gardens is a beautiful event viewed by many people from throughout the area and beyond!  You may want to visit the www.emilyann.org/trailoflights.html website to become familiar with what to expect.

 

At present, we are accepting donations (you may have many of these things in your attic, garage or other storage spaces) of the following items.

· Regular Christmas ornament balls in red or gold, in different sizes.  If you don’t have red or gold, we can spray paint the others in order to meet our purposes.  

· Used CDs

· Clear plastic dessert plates

· Gold and red glitter

· Color copies of flags from around the world where DKG has chapters, you may have magazines that have these in them.  Or you may be able to print some at home.  We have sizes and lists of countries to share with you.

· LED lights

· Extensions cords

· Surge protector strips

· Heavy duty tent pegs (for securing trees)

· Cinderblocks

We have already received several Christmas trees and will need ways to secure them—tent pegs, cinderblocks, etc., etc.  All exhibits will be out in the open, subjected to the elements, for a little over a month.

 

We certainly would appreciate it if you could help with any of these items and we look forward to having you attend a craft day in October and/or November—dates will be announced later.  Supplies may be dropped off at my house, 105 Sendero Arbolado.  Later, we will need a way to transport all to the grounds as I do not have a truck and/or an SUV.

 

Coming together to provide a beautiful display to share with the community will be a rewarding experience you won’t want to miss out on.  Knowing you, I am sure Nu’s display will, “...win for aye!”
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Once more Nu is out in the community!
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A Note from Jenny!
 Membership Chair Jenny Turney:  We have the two ladies to vote on for membership and if anyone else has a candidate in mind, they should contact her ASAP as we are looking to initiate in October.  She is also looking for someone to take over the tee shirt sales, she has all information on hand for that.  
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TSO President Dr. Jo Murphy’s theme for the biennium is “Bridging yesterday and tomorrow”and her goals for the biennium are:

1. Encourage members to strengthen their chapters by building membership diversity, including members of all ages and ethnicities, as well as those who work in all types of

schools.

2. Honor our heritage as we build membership, strengthen chapters, and take on new challenges in schools and communities.

3. Encourage healthy living strategies for our members and their families.

4. Support initiatives and programs that will enlighten and inform members about education worldwide


Nu Chapter Officers 2017-2018

Sandra Morales, President 

105 Sendero Arbolado


Wimberley, TX 78676

512-847-8808

wesanmor@gmail.com
Loretta Eiben, 1st Vice-President

2156 Seawillow Road

Lockhart, TX 78644

512-787-9384

leiben@yahoo.com
Karen Franco  2nd Vice-President

380 Canna Lili Circle

Driftwood, TX 78619

361-701-3009

nfranco3@austin.rr.com

Cheryl Blake, Recording Secretary                              

203 Fairview

San Marcos, TX 78666 
(c) 512-754-1083 

cheryl266@centurytel.net
Carol Plassmann, Corresponding Secretary

162 Jasmine Ct.

Driftwood, TX 78619

(h)512-829-4017

cplassman@austin.rr.com

Tonda Frady, Treasurer 

PO Box 1992

Wimberley, TX 78676   
 ( h) 512-847-7173

 (c) 512-426-5225

 no email

October Birthdays





2   Peggy H.	3   Carol P. 	6   Clem


11 Virginia	14  Jenny	19 Pamela


20  LaVerne	22  Gracie	27  Karen








Nadyne’s Summer of Adventure!


It all began with chemo treatments followed by successful reports of what was to come.  Thought everything was done when we were told we had to have a foundation repair, followed by new floor  in kitchen. Got that completed to return home to hear the smoke alarm going off. Upon checking to see what the problem was, we discovered water running out of the smoke alarm in living room.  Now, we must have a new roof.  During all of this, I had carpel tunnel surgery and had to have new prescription for glasses.  Through it all we are still smiling, and thanking God for His goodness! 











CORRECTIONS TO 2017 NU Yearbook


P. 7  E.E. COMMITTEE  should be Educational Excellence Committee


P. 10 October 17, 2017, Program Purpose should be  “to meet Ann Rollings… and to initiate new members…”.


Several birthdays are missing or incorrect.








Scholarship Recipient Elizabeth “I never knew there was a group of educators who wanted to reach out to beginning teachers, and the networking possibilities available through them. Thank you, DKG.”











Source for forms and answers: 


http://www.dkgtexas.org 


Previous pictures are the Web Site 


All graphics from Microsoft Clip Art, Google Images, or DKG web file 


Pictures used by permission. 


Pictures by editor. 


�HYPERLINK "http://www.nuchaptertxdkg.weebly.com"�www.nuchaptertxdkg.weebly.com�
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